AFTER ACTION REPORT

To:		Natalie Ruffin, Pam Beasley
From:		Craig Melton, Recreation Specialist
Date: 		August 20, 2012
RE:		After Action Report of 2012 Summer Day Camp Program

Purpose:
	What did we set out to do?
		The primary goal of our program is to provide children with a safe and enjoyable environment where children can grow emotionally, socially, and physically through developmentally appropriate experiences. The program recognizes children as unique individuals who deserve the right to be treated equally with fair and consistent limits. Children are provided with hands-on activities, which enhance motor development, promote independence, and foster a positive self-image.
	What was supposed to happen?
		Parents register their children for one of two day-camp sites scheduled to operate for eight weeks during the summer months. The Camp Riverdale program is designed to operate from 7:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. and Camp Houston Levee is organized to operate from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. Staff is hired and trained to supervise the campers and facilitate the day-to-day operations of the two camp sites.
	Is there a process or procedure in place for this activity?
		This activity falls under the Parks and Recreation Programming Policy. 

Executive Summary:
	What actually happened?
		84 campers were registered in total for the program (54-Houston Levee, 33-Riverdale). In addition, a staff of eight counselors was hired on a part-time basis for the summer. The camp operated for an eight week period during the summer months.
	What worked well that needs to be sustained?
		There is a definitive need for daily, supervised summer programming. The survey results show the participants enjoyed the six scheduled field trips as well as the addition of weekly swimming at the Germantown Athletic Club and the provided lunch on Fridays. The emphasis on weekly planning provided much needed structure to the daily activities.
	What did not work well and needs to be changed?
		Though not controllable by camp staff, the extreme heat and rain are the biggest problems posed to camp leadership. On days when the temperature is extreme or rain is eminent the staff is forced to move the camp indoors. Due to the fact that the City does not have an indoor space suitable for use the camp staff is reliant on facilities provided by Shelby County Schools. These spaces are not reserved exclusively for our usage and conflicts did occur causing issues and requiring flexibility on the part of camp staff.

Lessons learned:
	What can we do better next time?
		We need to find more suitable alternatives for activity when the weather is extreme or raining. There are inherent problems in being reliant on indoor space that staff cannot control in regards to scheduling. 



Action Items:
	Begin seeking alternative solutions for the problems caused by a lack of indoor space. It is my recommendation to discuss the possibility of dramatically changing the program structure to meet the ever-changing needs of the public and to better match the City’s available infrastructure. It may be beneficial to seek out a partner to provide the much-needed indoor space for this program. 
	


